St Andrew’s Methodist Primary School Pupil Premium Grant Expenditure:

Report to Parents/Carers: 2014/2015
St Andrew’s Methodist Primary School receives a Pupil Premium Grant for each child who is entitled to receive Free School Meals or who has been entitled over the last five years, and for any Looked After Children. 
We are required to publish online information about how we have used the premium.

	Number of pupils and pupil premium grant (PPG) received

	Total number of pupils on roll
	 240

	Total number of pupils eligible for PPG
	70

	Amount of PPG received per pupil
	£1,400

	Total amount of PPG received
	£91,700


	Nature of support & Curriculum Focus 2014/15

	The Grant has been used to help subsidise  the following activities:
Enriching the Curriculum

Theatre visits  
Curriculum visits (travel costs)
Purchase of ibooks and trolley
Swimming entrance costs

Contribution towards All Weather Pitch
Targeted Support
Y6 Booster Teacher
Intervention groups by part time Teacher  /Teaching Assistants (Phonics/ Writing/ Reading/Mathematics)
Team Teach Positive Behaviour /Safeguarding/Pyramid/Pixil  Training for Teachers and Teaching Assistants to support pupils
Additional  teaching assistant in KS2
Peripatetic Music Tuition- Y5
Extended School Support

Residential visit- Lledr Hall
Children and Families Officer (pastoral support)

Extra Curriculum Activities: volleyball, netball, playground leaders



	Measuring the impact of PPG spending

	In spring 2015 we received a letter from the Rt hon David Laws MP, congratulating us on the improvement in the KS2 results of our disadvantaged pupils since 2011. He said the results showed we have improved in terms of the progress and attainment achieved by disadvantaged pupils since 2011, and states we are;

“Highly effective in educating your disadvantaged pupils. It is clear you and your staff have provided your disadvantaged pupils with a food start in life and prepared them well for secondary school.”

The data clearly shows that the way we spend the Pupil Premium Grant is directly benefitting the children, who are eligible, and improving their progress, attainment and life chances.




